Residents’ concerns regarding
country club construction
addressed

At a recent City Council meeting, Charlene Kass, a resident of
The Master’s Circle in Eastside Costa Mesa, alerted the city
about construction related issues she and her neighbors were
experiencing from the construction taking place at the Santa
Ana Country Club.

Kass said the residents of her neighborhood were dealing with
dust, dirt on the roadways, a large dead tree that they felt
should be removed and other construction related concerns.

Members of the Development Services team reached out to the
Joseph Wagner, general manager of the country club to address
the issue.

Wagner met with Kass, gave her a tour of the course and an
update on the construction, which is now complete.

He reported to Development Services that the issues have been
resolved and that Ms. Kass was glad to see the tree that
appeared dead was now growing leaves and it will be saved.
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